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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

STATE FISCAL NOTE STATEMENT

	GENERAL ASSEMBLY
	LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

	2012  REGULAR SESSION
	


MEASURE
	( x) 2012 BR No.
	1546
	
	(x )
	House
	Bill No.
	400/GA

	( ) Resolution No.
	
	
	( ) Amendment No.
	

	SUBJECT/TITLE
	AN ACT relating to economic development.

	SPONSOR
	Representative Larry Clark


NOTE SUMMARY
	Fiscal Analysis:
	
	
	Impact
	
	x
	No Impact
	
	Indeterminable Impact

	Level(s) of Impact:
	
	x
	State
	
	
	Local
	
	Federal

	Budget Unit(s) Impact
	Revenues

	Fund(s) Impact:
	
	x
	General
	
	
	Road
	
	Federal

	
	
	Restricted Agency (Type)
	
	(Other)


FISCAL SUMMARY_________________________________________________________
	Fiscal Estimates
	
	2012-2013
	2013-2014
	Future Annual

Rate of Change

	Revenues          Increase
                             (Decrease)


	
	
	
	($18 million)

	Expenditures     Increase 
                              (Decrease)

  
	
	
	
	

	Net Effect      Positive
                         (Negative)


	
	
	
	($18 million)


MEASURE'S PURPOSE:   The measure amends KRS 154.25-010 to expand eligibility for jobs retention projects; amends KRS 154.25-030 to provide that the approved company may recover through inducements an amount not to exceed 50% of eligible costs, instead of the approved costs; and amends KRS 154.25-050 to allow for multiple supplemental projects.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:  HB 400GA amends the Kentucky Jobs Retention Act (KJRA) by allowing certain jobs retention projects related to automobile and automobile parts manufacturing to seek incentives regardless of their location around the state. Current law limits the Act to projects located only in cities of the first class. To qualify under both existing law and this measure, an eligible company proposing a jobs retention project must employ at least 1,000 full-time persons, have been operating within the Commonwealth on a continuous basis for at least 5 years, have been previously approved for economic development incentives from the Commonwealth, and verify the eligible costs of not less than $100 million for the project.
FISCAL EXPLANATION:  There is no expected fiscal impact during this biennium because of the significant time needed for the investment of $100 million and the economic development approval process. However, the future impact is estimated at approximately $18 million beginning in fiscal year 2014-2015 and continuing annually thereafter.  Additionally, the size and volume conditions related to the jobs retention project will significantly limit the number of potential applicants in the state. 
	DATA SOURCE(S)
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